
105 Decarie Boulevard.Apt.10, 
Notre Dame de Grâces,
19 April,1929 .

prof .Bovey,
Extramural Relations Department,
I®Gill University,
Montreal .

Dear Sir ;
I had much pleasure to receive your communication 

of the 17th L&rch, in behalf of Dean ifrekay .suggesting 

that I communicate with Prof.Buchanan of Toronto univer­

sity .relative to the project of a Modern Language 

Association .

I have not yet heard from prof. Buchanan directly , 

but had the pleasure to get an interesting letter from 

Prof .C.H.Itercer.of Dalhousie University .with reference 

to Foreign Language institutes through the medium of 

Radiobroadcasting ,on which he is working under the 

auspices of the LEAGUE OF NATIONS .and informing me that 

Professors Buchanan and Ferguson had shown him my com­

munication .Prof.Mercer has in a second letter which I 

received from him on the 17th expressed his approval of


